
Brianna Francisco, CHS Freshman, received the 2014 Governor's Scholar Award for the Gila River 
Indian Community.  For the honor, Brianna received a lap top computer and a certificate.   
Congratulations, Brianna! 

 
 

 
Chandler High Junior, Jordan Hines, under the direction of science teacher Nasreen Zaidi, recently 
took first place in Science at the annual ASU Jr. STEM Awards. Jordan accepted a scholarship and 
will receive additional mentoring and assistance from ASU faculty. 
 
The CHS wrestling program competed at the Western Regionals Tournament in Las Vegas on April 
15th-19th, with competitors from all over the Midwest and West. CHS wrestlers brought back 11 
medals. Michael Reyes took 1st in Freestyle and 4th in Greco; Lain Gober placed 1st in Folkstyle and 
3rd in Freestyle and Greco; Sam Pepper took 2nd in Folkstyle and 4th in Freestyle; Quincy Reece took 
4th in Folkstyle and 6th in Freestyle; Daniel Miranda took 4th in Folkstyle and 6th in Freestyle. 
Congratulations, Wolves! 
 
Congratulations to the Intermediate Dance Class, under the direction of Ms. Freeman, for putting on a 
terrific dance concert in the CCA’s Bogle Theater last week.  Thanks to Ms. Rennell, CHS Math 
Teacher, for choreographing the fun finale.  Excellent work, Wolves! 

                              

 



The CHS Boys Varsity Volleyball Team took first place this past weekend upsetting Perry in the 
Desert Vista Invitational Tournament.  Setter Andrew McCall was named tournament MVP and middle 
blocker Kameron Casey made the all-tournament team!  Way to go Wolves Volleyball!  Come support 
the team this Tuesday, April 29th, in their last home match vs. Mountain Pointe!  The State 
tournament begins May 10th and with a #10 ranking, the Wolves will be represented! 

 

Recent Wolf Wins: 

 Varsity Baseball def. Highland 11-10 and Desert Vista 4-3 

 Varsity Boys Volleyball def. Desert Vista 3-0 and Poston Butte 3-0.  
 

Click here to see all CHS events for this week.  

 

On Thursday, April 24th, CHS Seniors attended the IMPACT Assembly crash reenactment.  The 
assembly encouraged students to be safe this graduation and prom season by not driving impaired. 
Thanks to Ms. Tierney, CHS Assistant Principal, and Mr. Morgan, Administrative Intern, for organizing 
the event.  CHS extends a special thanks to all of the Chandler City and Chandler Unified School 
District personnel and resources that made this important assembly possible.   

 

  

On Friday, May 2nd, CHS will celebrate academics and rigor by recognizing over 600 CHS students 
who have maintained a 3.5 GPA and have met the following requirements for enrollment in honor 
classes each semester:                                                                                                                                                                           
                 Freshmen                                       Two honors credits                                 (4 semester courses-grade 9) 
                    Sophomores                                   Four honors credits                                (8 semester courses-grades 9-10) 
                    Juniors                                            Five honors credits                                 (10 semester courses-grades 9-11) 
                    Seniors                                            Six honors credits                                   (12 semester courses-grades 9-12) 
 
Students must be enrolled in at least one honors class during the spring semester, and during each semester 
grades 9-12. If the student is enrolled in honors courses in the spring semester, those courses are counted 
toward this requirement.  

http://www.mychandlerschools.org/Page/6390


During 2nd hour, a special video announcement will be aired, and teachers will distribute certificates 
and programs to recipients.  Recipients will be released to lunch early to receive their “2014 CHS 
Scholar” t-shirts and other goodies from our sponsors.  We’ve planned a special day for the 
scholars, and we look forward to recognizing them in front of their peers.  Congrats, recipients! 

 

 

On Wednesday, May 7th, CHS will host Awards Night for freshmen, sophomores and juniors at 5:30 
p.m. in the Chandler Center for the Arts.  Students will be recognized for being in the top 5% of their 
class.  Departments will also name their outstanding students.  Recipients were notified through their 
1st hour class, and their parents have been notified by mail.    

CHS will recognize scholarship recipients and seniors graduating in the top 5% of their class at 
Senior Scholarship Night on May 7th at 7:00 p.m. in the Chandler Center for the Arts.  Mrs. Thoren, 
Career Center Specialist, has notified students.    

On April 28th at 7:00 p.m. in the CCA Bogle Theater, CHS will host a presentation about athletic 
recruiting and NCAA academic eligibility. Parents and student-athletes are encouraged to attend. 

Get the straight facts about youth substance abuse by attending the “Parents in the Know” free 
seminar on Tuesday, April 29th from 6-8 p.m.at the Chandler Center for the Arts. Click here for more 
information.   

Exciting news!  Students, staff, and alumni of Chandler High are in the initial stages of forming an 

Alumni Association as we celebrate our centennial year.  We hope to have a very special 

Homecoming and Reunion Weekend at the end of September, so we are inviting you to get 

involved!    To be added to our email contact list, click here. Click here for an invitation to the 

upcoming Alumni Association meeting on May 6th.  

 

http://www.mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Parents%20in%20the%20Know%20flyer.pdf
mailto:tierney.margaret@cusd80.com
http://www.mychandlerschools.org/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/Alumni%20Meeting%20Invitation.pdf

